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EDITORIAL
Hello, I hope you are well. I must apologise in advance if you didn’t get your magazine by the
beginning of June, but two of the editors booked a holiday at the end of April, inconsiderate I
know, so there was a delay with it being sent to the printers.
There are so many activities that have happened in the village due to the hard work of a
number of people. I hope you enjoyed the Commemorative Events at the end of April, the
organisers worked so hard to make it a brilliant success. I won’t be surprised to hear that
we have similar support for the events for the Queens Jubilee in early June.

Our annual calendar sales went well last year, and it has been commented on how good
they were this year.
So keep those photos coming for our 2003 calendar, for details see page 21.

We three editors have been really pleased with the response to the early photos or questions
about early life in Kippax. Please keep asking or sending information.

*I hope you enjoy reading about our holiday experiences, as it wasn’t a holiday as such,
see page 14.
I am writing this on the aeroplane, with Uzbekistan Airways, it’s an 8-hour flight to
Heathrow then a taxi to Kippax. I am really desperate for a mug of Yorkshire tea.

Apologies again! We had hoped to publish another book of local walks by Spring. The
walks are about ready but need to be finished off before going to the printers.
However, I have been helping to put together a book of walks which are shorter, it has
been funded by Healthy Leeds for LS26 and LS25 to encourage people to start walking to
aid both their physical and mental health.
Diana McEwan
Joint Editor   

CONTACT KIPPAX PARISH COUNCILLORS  

Parish Council meetings are held monthly. Please see www.kippax-pc.gov.uk
Planning meetings are also held monthly – please check notice boards or the website for
dates.
PARISH CLERK   
clerk@kippax-pc.gov.uk
MAGAZINE EMAIL ADDRESS
magazine@kippax-pc.gov.uk
Disclaimer
PLEASE NOTE that whilst Kippax Parish Council may publish advertising for local busi-
nesses in the magazine, this is not a guarantee of the services provided. Views expressed
in articles and letters are not necessarily those of the Editors and/or Kippax Parish
Council.



We also welcomed one of our grandparents, Mr Bracchi into

school to lead an assembly entirely in British sign language.  Mr

Bracchi has a TikTok account which he uses to record short

videos, teaching his followers how to communicate in sign lan-

guage.  He certainly had his audience here in school completely

captivated! 
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KIPPAX GREENFIELD SCHOOL

The Spring term went in a flash here at Kippax Greenfield, probably because we packed so
much into such a short space of time! At the end of March, we took 18 children to the regional
heats of the "Great big dance off," at the
Victoria Theatre in Halifax.  As you will see
from the photograph, our dancers performed
with flair, style and HUGE smiles on their
faces.  It was wonderful to be back competing
with other schools and although we didn't
make it to the grand final later in the year, we
gained a great deal of enjoyment from the
experience. Well done to our Great Greenfield
dancers!  We also held a sponsored event in
school in March to raise funds for new IT
equipment in school, and to support our friend,
Junior Frood who has qualified for the world
dance championships in Barcelona in May.
Each class took part in "non-stop" sporting events which were chosen by the children and
included a dance-a-thon and a non-top penalty shoot-out.  We raised a whopping £3159
which we will use to invest in new interactive Smart screens for 2 of our classrooms.  Thank
you to everyone in our community who sponsored our pupils.

This term we have started to make better use of our beautiful

school grounds for outdoor learning.  At the start of March, we

began weekly Forest school lessons for all of our KS1 pupils,

delivered by the wonderful "This Green Moon." Each week, our

children go on adventures linked to our Science and Geography curriculum, and hunt for

"Kippins" which, we are told on good authority, are mischievous but lovable creatures who

inhabit our woodland here at

Greenfield.  Who knew?  Our PTA

has funded the lovely new reflection

circle which you will see in the pho-

tos, and this is used to start and

conclude each lesson.  You will also

see we now have a willow tunnel

which is going to look beautiful in the

summer. Thanks so much to our

very own Mrs Phelan and her family

who have done this voluntarily and

have devoted hours of their own

time to creating this.
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We remain focused, as we move into the 
summer term, on fostering a life-long love 
of reading for our children.  One of the ways 
we do this is through our weekly rainbow 
challenge and we look forward to awarding
reading ambassador badges to pupils who 

complete this in the coming months.    We 
have invested in new, whole class sets of 
books which have also motivated our 
children and made reading lessons even 
more engaging and challenging. 
The coming term also sees the return of SATs 
for our oldest pupils for the first time since 
2019! Good luck to all our year 6 children 
who have worked so hard this year.  We are 
really proud of them.  We look forward to s
haring our platinum jubilee celebrations with 
you in the next edition of Kippax Matters.
Ms Hartshorne and the Greenfield team
#GrowingGreatness@Greenfield

KIPPAX METHODIST CHURCH

The Methodist Minister for Kippax is: -
Reverend Andrew Checkley              Telephone number 0113 2877669.

Baptisms and Weddings by arrangement with Rev Andrew Checkley.

Please see below our current activities.

Sunday 10.30 a.m. Sunday Worship and Acorns (Junior Church)
3.00 p.m.-4.30 p.m. Navigate

Monday 4.30 p.m.-5.30 p.m. Rainbows
5.30 p.m.-6.45 p.m. Brownies

Tuesday 9.30 a.m. - 11.00 a.m. Coffee Morning
1st Tuesday in Month Holy Communion

Rooms in our building are available for hire at very competitive rates for meetings, groups,
Children’s parties etc.   For more information contact our Booking Secretary, Kathy Swales,
on 0113 2868418.

Please watch out for notices on the Church Notice Board at the bottom of Chapel Lane,
posters in the Church windows or by following us on our Facebook Page - ‘Kippax
Methodist Church’ for details of other activities.
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HELLO FROM EVERYONE HERE AT KIPPAX COMMUNITY HUB
As restrictions are lifted, we have been happily been welcoming customers and events back
to our Community Hub which has been wonderful. As well as face to face appointments with
our on-site Customer Service officer we are continuing to offer appointments from our
Customer Service officers via telephone as well if there are no face-to-face appointments
available that day. 

We have enjoyed the return of our Story & Rhyme Time sessions on its new day of
Wednesdays at 1.30pm – 2.30pm welcoming all the children back to these sessions and
other fun activities involving arts and crafts. We continue our Ready Steady Readers
scheme as part of our Story & Rhyme Time sessions where children are rewarded for reading
their books. Please keep a check on our social media pages for other up and coming events
on our Kippax Community Hub page on Facebook and on our @LCCKippaxhub page on
Twitter.

The Hearing aid clinic will also be returning for retubing, batteries, and advice for NHS
teaching hospital hearing aids and will run on the following dates between 12:00 and
1:30pm:
Wednesday 18th May
Wednesday 20th July
Wednesday 21st September 
Wednesday 16th November 

If you require any support with looking for employment our Job shop can assist with updating or
creating a CV, assistance with application forms and interview skills. You can contact the
team by emailing your details to jobshop@leeds.gov.uk or pop in to see us and we’ll be sure
to pass your details on to the team. You can also find out more information about employ-
ment, apprenticeships and vacancies on our website at www.leeds.gov/jobs-skills-and-
training. Leeds City Council Job Shops have received additional funding to provide the ‘Job
Shop Employability Support Programme’ which assists adult (18+yrs) residents of Leeds
who are unemployed and need help finding employment. The Job Shop team can provide
one to one, intensive support through face-to-face appointments with regular email/ phone
contact. To find out more speak to a member of staff about being referred or email  job-
shop@leeds.gov.uk to find out more. We also display posters in the hub for any job seek-
ers events that may be coming up as well as updating our social media pages (twitter:
@LCCKippaxhub, Facebook: KippaxCommunityHub).

Facilities
Self-serve computers are available to access during opening hours up to 10 minutes before
closure. These are free to use, but a charge of 20p per side applies to printing. Free Wi-Fi
is available in the building and can be used on any of your own devices.
Photocopying is available at 10p for A4 Black and White prints per side, 20p for A4 colour
per side.
A lift to all floors.
Accessible toilet with baby change facilities.
Free to use water cooler in the junior section on the ground floor.
Opening Hours (from 01/11/2021)
Monday: 9am – 5pm
Tuesday: 10am – 5pm (for staff meetings)
Wednesday: 9am – 7pm
Thursday: 9am – 5pm
Friday: 9am – 5pm
Saturday: 10am – 4pm

Best wishes from all of us at Kippax Community Hub, we hope to see you again soon
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HELLO FROM YOUR KPC CHAIR
As I write this article in April I hopefully will have been re-elected in May as Chair of KPC
for another year.
If not I wish my successor well in their role. 

Hopefully all went well for the Queens Platinum Jubilee celebrations and everyone enjoyed
themselves. 
Unfortunately I wasn’t able to help on the weekend as I was in America for my daughter’s
wedding.

Designs for the proposed new playground on Kippax Common are progressing well and
planning permission will be applied for shortly.

Three more KPC funded defibrillators have been ordered and should be installed soon outside
both Kippax doctors’ surgeries and also in the new bus shelter at the bottom of Butt Hill.

It was good to see a large turnout at the Kippax Annual Village meeting held in March with
residents asking lots of questions.
Thanks to all the groups that attended.
Residents are welcome to attend Parish Council meetings and speak in the Public Forum
section of the meetings. 
Dates and times of all meetings are publised on the KPC website and in the village notice
boards.

Thanks 
Cllr Martin Eyre 
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ST MARY'S CHURCH KIPPAX

Clergy:  Team Rector: Revd Bob Bailey – 0113 286 9606

We are open for worship and are now taking baptisms and Weddings.

Said Parish Eucharist: every Sunday at 10.30am. Everyone welcome, including children. 

All-Age Service every first Sunday of the month at 10.30am. Everyone welcome.  

Mid-week Said Eucharist every third Tuesday: details on our website and Facebook

page (St Mary’s Church – Kippax).

“More Steps” every Sunday for children aged 4 - 10 years with activities for young chil-

dren in the church hall and then joining the rest in the church during Communion. No need

to book. 

Morning Prayer: Monday to Friday at 9.30am. Everyone welcome.

FIRST STEPS, for play and friendship. for children of pre-school age, every Thursday

10.00am-11.15am. Please contact Elizabeth Thomas on 0113 287 0326 for more details.

Weddings, Baptisms and Funerals: Please contact the Rector for more information. 

OTHER EVENTS & ACTIVITIES

WW11 Commemoration weekend: 30th April till 3rd May

Table Top Sale: Saturday 14th May 10.00am till 2.00pm in St Mary’s Church Hall.

Flower Festival in St Mary’s on Saturday 4th June – 10.00am-4.00 pm. The theme is the

Queen’s Platinum Jubilee. Refreshments will be served.

Kippax Band Concert in St Mary’s Church on the Friday evening 1 July at 7.30pm.

Admission by ticket only – details later.

Summer Fair on 2nd July – 10.00am-2.00pm. There will be a raffle and various stalls and

refreshments will be served. 

Please follow us on our website at stmarykippax.org.uk and Facebook Page St Mary’s

Church – Kippax, for news and updates. 



9



10

KIPPAX AMATEUR DRAMATIC SOCIETY

Well, we finally made it!  

The murder mystery ‘Murder at Kyllem Hall’ was originally intended to be

presented in April 2020 but had to be postponed (more than once) due

to Covid.  It was so good to be back and I think it’s safe to say that a good

time was had by all! We had extended the run of the show from three

nights to four to allow for better spacing of the tables and were sold out

very early. The success of these murder mystery evenings is in no small

part due to the way in which our audiences get involved and we do

appreciate their enthusiasm (and really enjoy the interesting solutions

that many people come up with – mostly completely wrong but often

ingenious!)

On this occasion we were all conscious of the sufferings being endured

by the people of Ukraine and we wished in some small way to show our

support for them. We opted for blue and yellow serviettes, had a bucket

collection every night (£78), donated the raffle money from the Friday

and Saturday shows (£187) and added our own weekly raffle money

(£85).  All this totalled £350 and we were pleased to donate this amount

to the DEC UKRAINE HUMANITARIAN APPEAL.  Many thanks to all

who contributed in any way.

And so to our next production in November which will be a full length

play.  We are looking at various scripts and once one has been chosen,

we will be starting rehearsals. Only one thing is certain – it will be a com-

edy!

We look forward to seeing you then. 
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THE CAST OF “MURDER AT KYLLEM HALL”
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We have had a lot of positive feedback about our calendars so we would like to produce

one for 2023. We rely on the fantastic photographs of Kippax and its local area sent in by

the residents of Kippax. We would like as many entries as possible between now and the

29th July, BUT a maximum of 4 per person.

They will be chosen on their content and how they will reproduce in a calendar. 

Each will need to have a description of where/what it is.

Scenes throughout the year will be useful for the months of the calendar but not essen-

tial.

The technical bit:  preferably landscape and a jpeg and sent to the magazine address.

magazine@kippax-pc.gov.uk
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RICHARD BOGGETT 1796 – 1879 to commemorate his life.

A copy of the service held at Kippax Methodist Church on 16th September 1979.

September 17th this year marks the 100th anniversary of the death of Richard Boggett,
the Kippax-born composer and arranger of Wesleyan Church music. Richard’s grave,
along with those of his wife and parents, can be found in the churchyard, just to the south
of Kippax parish church, close to the pathway through to Chapel Lane.
The Boggetts were a long established Kippax family. Parish registers show that one
Johannes Boggett married to Anna Key in November 1675.

Richard was a miller at the corn-mill known as Boggetts Mill along Longdyke Lane. The
windmill tower was likely to have been built in the 1820s, though a steam engine was
probably always used rather than windmill sails. Inheriting the occupation from his father
Benjamin, Richard was a man of substance and owned property in the Kippax-Garforth
area. The 1851 census describes him as a corn miller and farmer, employing three
labourers. He had a farm of forty-four acres and his house at that time had two servants,
Sarah Elizabeth Thompson and Mary Colley.

Richard and his wife, Charlotte, lived in various houses in the village, most notably
Hanover House, in Goughs Yard, and, in his retirement, the Hermitage, which still stands
in the High Street, the property of the Sherburn family.
From his earliest days Richard loved music and was a self-taught musician. In his youth,
he played the violin in the Wesleyan chapel before the advent of the organ. During his life-
time, Richard would have seen three chapels of that denomination in Kippax. The first, the
old stone chapel, after which one of his hymn-tunes was named, was in the New Street
area. It was later converted into cottages, and demolished in 1949. Secondly, there was
the 1856 chapel demolished last year to provide the site for the new church, and thirdly,
Trinity chapel of 1870 and recently vacated.
After learning to play the organ, Richard became the organist for the Wesleyans. He also
had organs built for his own use at home.  One of his organs was given to the chapel in
Kippax, and one was later sold to Fairburn chapel.
Richard Boggett’s published work is a volume of tunes written for hymns in the Wesleyan
hymn book of that time. Five of these tunes are to be sung at our special service. Hand -
written manuscript books of Richards arrangements and compositions are still owned by
local residents who had connections with the family.
One of Boggett’s contemporaries was a Mr Darley, grandfather of Mr R Wright of
Robinson Lane. Mr Darley sang alongside Richard in the choir at one time. So deeply
immersed in the study and enjoyment of music were they that Mr Darley named his chil-
dren after famous musicians. Handel, Verdi, Novello, and Bertha (after Bertha Bernhardt)
formed the family.
As the custom was, Richard used to entertain visiting preachers at his home. One of his
guests was the Rev. Abraham Eccles Farrar who, during his visit, heard Richard compos-
ing a tune which he thought was quite remarkable. He was so impressed that he asked
for the song to be named ‘Eccles’ after him. It was sung in Leeds parish Church, where it
was played by the great organist, Dr S. S. Wesley, grandson of Charles Wesley, and also
in Brunswick (Wesleyan) Chapel, Leeds.

Mr Sam Cheesebrough remembers that ‘Eccles’ was well-known by our forefathers in the
village and was often sung by the miners on their way to work. It appears in our present
Methodist Hymn Book as hymn number 97

In his old age, with his eyesight and hearing failing, Richard is said to have sat close by
the pulpit in the church, following the service with his ear-trumpet.
After the death of his wife Charlotte, in 1871, he remarried twice, firstly to a Mrs Green,
widow of Benjamin Green, and secondly to a Mrs Marshall. He died childless at the age
of 82.

Written by Pat Wright.

Pat Wright expressed her thanks to the following people who helped with the above information.

Mrs Vera Sherburn of The Hermitage, Mrs Roland Wright, Mr S Cheesebrough.
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KNIT AND NATTER

Hope you’ve all had a fabulous Easter and are looking forward

to holidays.

Our Easter fund raising event was a huge success! Thanks to the Cop-op and Chris and

his amazing staff for letting us hold the event in his store, we raised £500! 

From selling Easter Chicks, Bunnies and Easter Baskets we raised a further £300, send-

ing in total £800 to DEMENTIA UK.

A big thank you to everyone who supported us.

All raffle prizes have now been claimed.

Thank you 

Kathleen
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SPRING IN KIPPAX
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KIPPAX 

DOMESTIC 

CLEANING SERVICES

I USE ALL MY OWN PRODUCTS 

AND BRING MY 

SHARK VACUUM FOR A DEEP CLEAN

I GIVE IT MY BEST BECAUSE 

I LOVE WHAT I DO

FULLY INSURED AND DBS

CHECKED

£14/HR

GIVE ME A CALL - 07759 133890

TRACEY MARSHALL
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OLD KIPPAX BUILDINGS
The Hall was situated more or less where the 
present Co-op Store is in Kippax. People living 
in it had an excellent view from the front across
the Aire valley, very similar to the one from the 

viewpoint off Hanover Square.
The building was large about 150 metres long 
and of generous proportions with ceilings on the 
ground floor of c.4metres high, but had few 
architectural merits. Constructed of brick, it was 
rendered to give the appearance of stone and had a fairly short existence - only about 100 
years. It was unbalanced in appearance with high gables and an off-centre tower with iron
railings round the top. The Hall was built almost on the site of a previous Georgian style
Hall, owned by the Medhurst family who had been Lords of the Manor of Kippax, byAld.
Edgar Breffitt owner of the Aire and Calder Glassworks in Castleford, who unfortunately did not
live long enough to move in but his widow did. Ald. Breffitt intended to live in the grand manner
as the rooms included Ballroom, Dining Room, Library, Servants Hall and Butler’s Pantry
etc. All the main rooms had a moulded plaster cornice and the woodwork was good quality pitch
pine -the windows were large which let in plenty of light. At the time of construction, it was
no doubt thought modern with running water to some rooms (unheated) supplied from a storage
tank in the tower and a Bathroom. The “facilities” were outside at the rear in the yard.
However there appeared to be problems from the start as Wm. Green & Sons (the builders)
moved in and converted the property into smaller units to provide living accommodation for
his family alongside business use, perhaps there were financial problems? I remember the
large safe in one room.
No. 6 The Hall was the part we lived in for almost 20 years had been one room originally
as could be seen by the continuous plaster moulding on the ceiling but the installation of
dividing walls and a staircase created a ground floor layout of kitchen, living room, lounge
and passageway to the front door with three bedrooms and bathroom upstairs. The large
three light windows on the ground floor had been divided to use one third to create a door.
The living room had a back boiler to provide hot water as part of a cream coloured range
fuelled by coal. The Hall could never be described as homely and only in summer was it
truly warm and no need to have the fire lit - except to provide hot water for baths etc. but in
winter we rarely felt warm with only the coal fire for heating. The invention of the electric
blanket transformed going to bed, no more hot water bottles, and the luxury of getting into
a warm bed, having got undressed in front of the fire (so as not to freeze in the bedroom)
and run up the stairs.
Many people over the years have said to me that The Hall should have been saved but they
never lived in it
Edgar Pickles

ST MARYS COTTAGE
St Marys Cottage; - The present road leading up to our Cottage was previously known as
Church Hill, not sure of the exact date it was changed but there is a reference that it was
still known as Church Hill in 1944.
There is a reference made in the Church records in 1676 of part of a Terrier of ye Glebeland
and Rental of Kippax a cottage with one tenant Margaret Booth with a little garth adjoining
and another cottage with a tenant John Benson Senior with a garth adjoining. The Cottage
has a date of 1686 engraved on the wall and this was added by the owner in the 1960's but
it's not known where that date came from. There is a further reference made to the Cottages
in the value of Kippax Vicarage before the Commissioners of the Queens Bounty on the 24th
November 1707 in respect of two cottages of £1-10s-0d.
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It is known that by 13th November 1888 a John Naylor Clayton (late of Kippax and Strand
on the Green Middlesex owned the Cottages. He died on the 4th March 1889 and a Mr
Godfrey Mosley was appointed Executor and Trustee. Money raised from the estate was
put in trust to his niece Elizabeth Georgina Sykes Clayton and his cousin Edna Naylor
Calthrop. When John N Clayton purchased the cottages isn't clear but in 1888 a lot of land
and tithes were disposed of by the Vicar of Kippax as Vendor. The cottages remained in the
families until in 1932 a Gerald Fancourt Clayton was appointed as a Trustee and on 29th
August 1932 the cottages were sold to a John Henry Williams of Castleford for £155. The
tenants at this time were Mrs Brooke and Mr E Hoyle.
On the 21st December 1939 a request was made by West Riding County Council for the
cottage walls facing the new Church Hall to be removed to make way for ambulances to
turn, as the Church Hall was to be used as the First Aid Post for the village during the
Second World War.
On the 5th January 1944 the cottages were purchased by St Marys Church PCC & Ripon
DBF from J H Williams for the sum of £150. 
In 1953 the tenants were Mr E Rhodes and Mr E Hewitt and rents received amounted to
8s-1d per week.
The Church retained the cottages receiving rents up until the 1960's when they had run into
disrepair. They were sold to Mr C Rhodes on the 18th February 1969 for the sum of £400.
He then knocked the cottages into one property modernising them internally.
After Mr Rhodes died in 1978 the cottages were sold again and have had 2 more owners,
the current family have lived in the Cottage for 20 years.
Sheila Bryan

MOORLEIGH
Moorleigh House was built around 1907 for my 3rd great granduncle, William Adams (1848-
1908), who was a Draper, Grocer and General Dealer.  William and his wife Sarah (née
Wilkinson (1853-1930) moved there from 'Cross Hill House' which was later better known
as Butterfield's Greengrocers shop before being demolished.  William passed away soon
after he moved into Moorleigh (you can just make out 'Moorleigh' on his headstone), but his
widow Sarah lived there for a long time, along with two of her children, who took over the
house after their mother passed away in 1930: William Alfred Adams and Sarah Eleanor
Adams.  The latter passed away in 1932, and William Alfred Adams sold Moorleigh in 1938.  The
buyer I think had already moved in, renting the house from 1936.  He was a house furnisher,
George Kenneth Burnett (1892-1961) and his wife Mary (née Stevenson, 1896-1974), and
their children. They sold the house to John Edward Johnson (1895-1975), who'd served in
the First World War in the 1st Hull Heavy Battery and the 13th Service Battery, East
Yorkshire Regiment.  He sold the house, and I think it remained abandoned for a while
before it was picked up by a teacher and headmaster from schools at Methley and Garforth,
Llewellyn Pritchard MBE (1921-1989).  He and his wife converted it from a private house
into a nursery.  I attended Moorleigh Nursery in 1975-6, and my two younger brothers followed
me. I remember it being converted and extended into the current old folks’ home, as we
lived at Moorgate Drive at the time.  It must have been around 1985.  There's a few bits and
pieces attached, hope they're of use.
Ashley Land

****************

APOLOGY. Sorry but at the bottom of my Editorial in the March issue I quoted my email
address incorrectly. This was because I have two addresses and I mixed them up. I hope
this did not inconvenience anybody, if so, you have my sincere apologies. If you sent anything
and have not heard from me, please send it again to  j2bate@homecall.co.uk  OR
j2bate@outlook.com. Thank you very much, we love to hear from any one of you.    
Bye for now     Joy.
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'AS OWT IVVER 'APPENED I' KIPPAX?

Did t'Romans conquer Kippax, build a fort an' baths an' all?
No, that were down t'road at Castleford, where yon Romans 'ad a ball.

On their way from t'seaside, Viking's must 'ave come to t'village?
Ah bet they passed straight through, there'll not ave been much ter pillage!

Mebby old Kippax 'ad 'and in seein' off poor King Dick?
Sorry, that were in't castle at Pontefract, not quite this baileywick.

There were a reight big feight i'Kippax, when t'river ran red wi' blood
Ah'm wrong, that were t'battle o' Towton – well it's somewhere int' neighbour'ood.

Did Dick Turpin ride to Kippax, on 'is faithful steed Black Bess?
Almost, 'e went straight on up t'A64, it still ended in a mess!

So yer see, nowt's 'appened i' Kippax for 'undreds o' years an' more
Til these last few years, when there’ve been baskets, beds an' blooms galore
Done by an army in yeller jackets, led by Fieldmarshall Pat
You'll 'ave 'eard her barkin' “dig 'ere, strim this, plant that!”
An' it's not just volunteers she gets to work, poor fools
But Scouts, an t'Art Group, Growing Zone, even t'schools
But by heck what a difference, Kippax is lookin' groomed
Thanks ter t'community spirit, it's been “In Bloomed”!
But best of all, if truth be told
In Yorkshire and Britain in Bloom – we've 'ad Gold
So goodbye ter t'boring old days o't past
Summat's bloomin' 'appened i' Kippax - at last!

Chris Porter

TIME TO GET WALKING AGAIN!

At this time of year, we start to think about the mud drying up and getting out to walk in
the beautiful English Countryside again, but where to find new and interesting walks?

Walking in Yorkshire https://www.walkinginengland.co.uk/yorkshire has hundreds of walks
to download and print, free, it also has books of walks, details of all the walking groups in
the county and much more. Whether you want to walk on your own or with a group all the
information is there in one place.

John Harris (the custodian of the website) said ‘There is so much walking information on the
web but it is difficult to find. Walking in Yorkshire (part of the Walking in England website)
has brought it together in one place so whether you are walking from home, or away on
holiday, you will be able to find a walk suitable for you’.

With walks from half a mile to twelve miles plus long, and a note of suitability for
pushchairs and wheelchairs, everyone can find a walk to enjoy.

So, home or away, check out the websites and get walking!

John Harris

www.walkinginengland.co.uk

john@walkinginengland.co.uk


